
Welcome!  
A very warm welcome to anyone visiting our parish. It is good to have you with us. If you have any questions or would like to know more about 

our community at Holy Name please visit our parish website at www.holynamewahroonga.com.au. 

Holy Name Catholic Parish 
DIOCESE OF BROKEN BAY 

35 Billyard Avenue Wahroonga 2076 

Sunday 10th November 2019 - 32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Remembrance Day -   Monday 11 November 
We remember all the men and women who have lost 
their lives whilst keeping our country safe. We 
remember those who enriched our lives with peace, 
harmony, compassion, thoughtfulness and sacrifice. As we 
reflect upon those whose memory moves us this day, we seek 
consolation together with the strength and insight born of 
faith. Remembrance Day in Australia is dedicated to 
Australians who died as a result of war, particularly from 
World War I onwards. A minute of silence is dedicated to the 
deceased, especially for soldiers who died fighting to protect 
the nation. Remembrance Day is annually observed on 11th 
November. Please keep in mind the many soldiers who are 
fighting today.  

Lest we forget  
They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old:  

Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn.  
At the going down of the sun and in the morning 

 We will remember them.  
From Laurence Binyon's poem For the Fallen,  written in September 1914  

 
Remembering our Deceased through November  

We welcome everyone to submit photos of their deceased 
relatives and friends for display during this coming November.  
Please should identify the deceased, together with the name 
and contact number of the contributor.  The photos may be 
left at any stage during November in front of the lectern on 
the sanctuary.  A Book of Remembrance is available for us to 
record the names of those we would like to be remembered in 
prayer through the month of November. 
 
If you would like a Mass celebrated for the special intention of 
someone who has died, please fill out the details on one of the 
envelopes that are available at the entrances to the church. 
These can be left on any of the collection baskets or given to 
the Parish Office or Fr David  or Fr Anselam directly. 

Our 9.15am Mass this Sunday, 10th 
November is hosted by Year 6 and Kindy.   

We welcome the students, their families and 
teachers.  Please join them in the portico 

following Mass for morning tea. 
 

 
This weekend, we will hold our Charitable Works Fund 

Appeal—the second of our three appeals for the 2019-2020 
financial year.  CWF donations over $2.00 are  tax deductible. 

 
 

     Christmas Cherry Orders  
   to aid Pregnancy Help Sydney 

Mary Weaver will be taking orders after each of 
the Masses this weekend. $25 per 2kg box of 
beautiful fresh cherries - delivered straight from 
the farm.  See Page 3 for further details 

 
 

Tickets now on sale for  
TWO PROFESSIONAL CONCERTS FOR CHRISTMAS 

here at Holy Name! 
 

Sunday 1st December at 2pm  
Bach Akademie Australia  -   Comfort & Joy  

 
and  

 
Thursday 12th December at 7.00pm 

Australian Brandenburg Orchestra  presents Noël! Noël!  
Hurry! This one will sell out fast. 

See Page 4 for full details and booking information 
 
 
 



RECENTLY DECEASED:    
Eileen “Lyle” Stollery (Gabrielle Flood’s sister, aunt of Gemma Couch and Martin Flood, died 20th October), John Crow (Hayley 
Edmund’s father, died 25 September), Ronald Raftery (Gemma McDermott’s Dad, died 2nd September aged 89).  
ANNIVERSARIES:    
Ron Young (father of Monica Dinnar, 3rd anniversary 5 November), Brian Priestley (Candy Cosgriff’s father, 1st anniversary 10 
November),  Arie van der Plaat (Sandi Candotti’s Dad, 4th anniversary on 13 November), Swarna Perera (Lucian Wijetunga’s sister, 
2nd anniversary on 14 November), Toufic Kassis (father of John Kassis, 52nd anniversary on 16 November),  Melba Cincotta (Trish 
Maiolo’s mother, 6th anniversary 23rd October), Joe Couch (Paul’s Dad, 10th anniversary on 25 October), Caesar Bruno (father of 
Terri Vernier, 1st anniversary on 18 October), Dr Anthony Lopes (brother/brother-in-law of Quinnie & Tony Machado - 5th 
anniversary on 19 October), Dr Martin Flood (father of Gemma and Martin, 2nd anniversary on 20 October), Genevieve Mangos 
(Granddaughter of Pam Gallagher, 8th anniversary on 20 October), Sylvia Hebblewhite (mother of Janet Fitzpatrick,1st anniversary 
on 21 October), John Vince (Cecilia Kean’s father, 34th anniversary on the 9 October), Monica Foote (Patrice Buzinskas’ Mum, 10th 
Anniversary on 9 October), Ted George (husband of Joy, 28th anniversary on 21 September), Dr John Duggan (father of 
Christopher, grandfather of Terence, Dominic and Isabelle and dear friend of Pam Gallagher, 1st anniversary on 25 September), 
Pam McCarthy (Kathy Sutherland’s Mum, 1st anniversary on 11 September), Peg Sheather (mother of Lyn, 22nd anniversary on 17 
September), Shirley Ranson (Fr David’s mum, 5th anniversary on 18 September), Hend El-Daher (Denise Kassis’ Mum, 11th 
anniversary on 11 September), Joan Johnson (1st anniversary 13 September), Vincenzo Monardo (father of Tony, 1st anniversary 
on 15 September), Peg Desmond McGarry (brother of John, 10th anniversary on 7 September), Claire McGrath (wife of Ves, 13th 
anniversary on 1 September), Mick O’Conner (father of Louise Limbers, 2nd anniversary on 3 September), Faye Amodeo (Alan 
Amodeo’s mother, 2nd anniversary on 6 September), Patricia Darwell (Greg’s mother, 3rd anniversary, 6 September).  
FOR THE SICK:    
Mike Tighe, Cyril Littrich,  Chris Le Gras, Judith Hodson, Isla Bishop (Grand-daughter of Irene Bishop), James Madden (son of Julie 
and Chris), Vince McLenaghan, Dennis Morgan, Matthew Murney (son in law of Burt Schaafsma), Molly Sheppard, Susie Dunning 
(sister of Leila McCreton), Gloria Boswell, Mel Vince (Cecilia Kean’s Mum), Baby Thomas Joseph Elley, , Jacinta Limbers, Peter 
Reidy, John McGarry, Freya Carney, Peter Brassil (great friend of Helen and Bill Tysoe), Mary Peachy (Brigid Wright’s sister), Fr 
Michael Fallon msc (friend of Patrick Kirkwood), Fran Cuddy (St James Turramurra, KCEA), Steve Ralph, Margaret Woodlands, Julia 
Farrell, Helen McGrath (friend of Jo and Frank Waldron), Ron Phillips (Lynne Attard’s Dad), Charlie Attard (Ray’s brother), Nancy 
Portelli (Ray Attard’s sister), Hildegard McLaughlin, Barbara Dunning, Joan Dell, David Coombes, Liz Rodgers (friend of the 
Waldrons in Melbourne), Doris Buzinskas, Christopher Anderson, Jim Clayton (Fran’s father-in-law), Madeleine Ryan, Gabrielle 
Flood, Mary Greco (friend of Eleanor Cooray), Grant Jepson, Noeline Mannix, Madeleine Reicher (granddaughter of Patricia Cox), 
Philip Stanley, Thomas Nash, Donna Lucas, Ross Truda, Frances Hall, Anne Sutcliffe (Walter’s wife), Helen Gait (wife of Tom), Lillian 
Whitty, Mary Gibbs, Chad Walkaden, Noelene Burke, Eunice Spangaro, Maureen Ritchard, Martin McCreton (brother and brother 
in law of Conor and Leila McCreton), Margaret Hayes, baby Kendal, Reginald Broderick, Denise Waudby (Patrice Buzinskas’ sister), 
Michael Walsh, Caoimhe Browne, Murray Howe, George Dunne. 

Monday 11 November No Mass St Martin of Tours, bishop 

Tuesday 12 November 9.15am Mass St Josaphat, bishop, martyr 

Wednesday 13 November 9.15am Mass Weekday, Ordinary Time 32 

Thursday 14 November 9.15am Mass Weekday, Ordinary Time 32 

Friday 15 November 9.15am  & 7.00pm Weekday, Ordinary Time 32 

Saturday 16 November 5.00pm Vigil Mass of the 32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Sunday 17 November 9.15am  & 5.30pm Mass 33rd SUNDAY in ORDINARY TIME 

 

This Week:    No Children’s Liturgy—Year 6 and Kindy Family Mass 
Next Week:  No Children’s Liturgy—HOPE Mass 

 Please Remember in your Prayers 

Parish Masses this week 

Congratulations 
Kai Ashley  

who will receive the Sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation and First Eucharist  
 

and to   
 

Owen, Ethan and Andy Wang    
and    

Bienne and Isaac Lung  
  

who will be baptised  this Sunday, during our 9.15am  Mass this Sunday 

Congratulations 
to the Mannix Family 

 

Aurelia Efemena  
 

will be baptised  
this Sunday at 11:00am 

 
 



Upcoming Parish Events From Fr David’ 

17 November HOPE Mass 

24 November Launch of Annual Vinnies Hamper Appeal 

1 December Bach Akademie Australia Concert 

8 December Hamper delivery Sunday 

12 December Australian Brandenburg Orchestra Noël Noël 

14 December Christmas Carols in the Garden 

Parish Diary in the Coming Week 

Sunday 10 November 9.15am Family Mass hosted by Prouille Yr 6 and Kindergarten 

Monday 11 November 9.00am-11.00am St Dominic’s  Playgroup - Sunroom 

Tuesday 12 November 2.10pm Prouille Kindergarten Class Mass with Fr Anselam 

Tuesday 12 November 7.30pm Parish Finance Committee Meeting  

Thursday  14 November 10.00am “Come as You Are” Discussion Group in the Sunroom 

Thursday  14 November 10.30am St Lucy’s First Eucharist—Fr David 

Thursday  14 November 2.00pm Senior Ladies Meeting in Sunroom 

Friday 15 November 7.00pm  Mass for the Deceased 

Sunday 17 November 9.15am HOPE Mass 

Dear friends, 
 
It has been a week of very special events—Monday’s 
installation of Bishop Anthony as our 4th Bishop of Broken 
Bay, and Tuesday’s Parish Melbourne Cup Luncheon!  A very 
special thank you to all those who came to Bishop Anthony’s 
Mass at the Light of Christ Centre, and our deepest gratitude 
to Jackie Thornton, Sally and Chloe and Zara Oong, Kerri 
Donovan and Chris Madden who ensured that Tuesday’s 
luncheon was so enjoyable and successful. It is always 
wonderful to celebrate our community life! 
 
As you will see this weekend we commence our renewal for 
our Parish Pastoral and Missionary Council for 2020. With our 
current members we have introduced some important 
changes into the nature and membership of the Council for 
the coming year. These are all outlined in the brochures that 
are available in the church. Do take one and consider 
nominating for one of the two positions available for 2020. 
 
Next weekend I will be in Tasmania for the launch of a new 
publication of the letters of Fr John Wallis, a very significant 
pioneer priest who founded the Missionary Sisters of Service.  
It will also be a good opportunity for me to see my father 
before Christmas.  
 
There is so much happening in the community over the 
coming weeks with different appeals and concerts. We hope 
that you will be able to participate in them in different ways 
so that we might finish this year on a wonderful note of 
celebration and community! 
 

Carols  

in the  

Garden 

2019 
Holy Name Church  Saturday 14 December 
2019 Following the 5pm Mass 

 
All parishioners and their guests will be invited to come along 
and enjoy a picnic in the gardens and sing some carols. 
 

We are looking for all interested musicians to provide the mu-
sic alongside the St Leo’s College Band.  Music will be emailed 
to you to suit your instrument. 
Rehearsals times to be confirmed closer to the date. 
 

If you wish to participate, please email Rosalie Belsey and Sandi 

Candotti on parish2076@gmail.com stating your instrument and 

the music will be emailed back to you for your set.    

Further enquiries to Rosalie on 0437 076 988. 

Christmas Cherry Orders  
 
Thank you to everyone who has already ordered their Christmas Cherries. Mary Weaver will be taking orders after each 
of the Masses this weekend. $25 per 2kg box of beautiful fresh cherries - delivered straight from the farm. Orders can 
be collected after the 5pm Mass on 7 December or 9.15 Mass on 8 December.  Thank you for your support! 
 
Pregnancy Help Sydney - 2020 Training Group 
If anyone would like to find out a bit more about the PHS and joining the training group next year, please do not hesitate to get in 
touch.     Mary Weaver    0417 867 148    adweaver@bigpond.com 

mailto:adweaver@bigpond.com


Upcoming Family Masses 
 

17th November—HOPE Mass 
 

Senior Ladies    2.00pm usual meeting  
this  Thursday  14 November  

and then on  
 

28th November, the last meeting for the year, there 
will be a special Christmas Afternoon Tea  at 2.00pm 
in the sunroom.  Anyone who would like to join us, 
please ring Jo Waldron  0412 018 819 

Parish Events 

SAFEGUARDING MESSAGE  
 for November 2019 

 
 Children and young people will be kept safe by adults who 

treat them with care, respect and compassion.  

Intercessory Prayer Group  
"You shall receive power when the Holy Spirit has come upon you, 
and you shall be witnesses to me in Jerusalem, in Judea and 
Samaria and to the ends of the earth." (Acts 1:8) 
The distinctive purpose of the outpouring of the Holy Spirit in Acts 
is to empower the Church for ministry.  Exercise your prayer 
language as a part of the Spirit's flow in your life. 
Meeting date for Shekinah Intercessory Prayer Group is as follows:  
19th November  at 6.30pm. Please come and share your time with 
the Lord Jesus Christ who is ever waiting for your company. 

TWO PROFESSIONAL CONCERTS FOR CHRISTMAS 
 

Bach offers Comfort & Joy at Holy Name Wahroonga. 
The story of Christmas with its imagery of angels, shepherds, children, peace on earth and goodwill to mankind has inspired many 
a great composer throughout the centuries, however none more so than J.S Bach. This theme gave his genius free rein to compose 
music which continues to comfort, inspire and exult all who hear it. 
Bach Akademie Australia directed by Madeleine Easton presents his tender Cantata BWV 151 'Süsser Trost' (Sweet Comfort), fol-
lowed by Part 2 of his famous Christmas Oratorio featuring his sublime pastoral Sinfonia. Also in the program is the virtuosic Or-
chestral Suite No. 2 in B minor with baroque flautist Mikaela Oberg. Finally, crowning our celebration of the season is Cantata 
BWV 191 ‘Gloria’, his only cantata set in Latin, later used by Bach so brilliantly in his B minor Mass. 
BWV 151 Süsser Trost 
Orchestral Suite No. 2 in B minor BWV 1067 
BWV 248 part I/2 
BWV 191: Gloria 
Sunday 1st December at 2pm at Holy Name Church, 35 Billyard Avenue, Wahroonga. 
Tickets start at $25 up to $70.    Book now through www.bachakademieaustralia.com.au/events 
There’s a generous 20% discount for Holy Name parishioners. Use code  WAH20  when you book online.  This discount is not 
available if paying on the door on the day.  Only for advance bookings online.     There will be refreshments in the interval. 
 

Noel Noel ! 
This immensely popular concert series with the renowned Australian Brandenburg Orchestra is not just carols, but a mischievous 
affirmation of life that fuses the modern with the ancient. But hurry. This one will sell out fast. 
 
Program—Thursday 12th December at 7.00pm 
Filled with many special surprises and timeless musical treasures including O Come All Ye Faithful and Stille Nacht. 
Concert duration approximately 70 minutes, with no interval. Please note concert duration is approximate only and subject to 
change. 
Artists 
Paul Dyer Artistic Director 
Australian Brandenburg Orchestra 
Brandenburg Choir 
Morgan Balfour Soprano 
 
The ethereal Brandenburg Choir joins the orchestra in our Noël! Noël! series that has become an annual tradition for many. 
Bring your friends and family and surround yourself with the true spirit of Christmas in a unique and heart-warming concert. Hear 
divine carols and joyous noëls taken from 700 years of music inspired by the Christmas tradition. 
Expect to be surprised, moved and uplifted for the start of the holiday season. 
Book now at 
https://tickets.brandenburg.com.au/1022/1028 

Eucharistic Ministers to the Sick 
We are in desperate need for more Eucharistic Ministers to 
the Sick to visit Lady Davidson Hospital.  It is  usually only  a 
once a month commitment to help the wonderful team we 
have who have been on the roster for many 
years. 
Please contact the Parish Office on 9489 3221  
if you can assist. Many thanks 

http://www.bachakademieaustralia.com.au/events
https://tickets.brandenburg.com.au/1022/1028


Our 2019 Melbourne Cup Lunch on the Lawn 

 

A group of around 60 people gathered in our marquee on the lawn for our Melbourne Cup Lunch.  It was a lovely day filled 
with fun, good food and wine, great company and an atmosphere of happiness and friendship.  Thank you to everyone who 
came along! 
 
Special thanks to Chloe and Zara Oong for their wonderful decorating of the marquee and for helping set up—great job girls! 

Melbourne 
Cup 

Our Best Dressed Winners 
           Chris                                     Lillas 



Prouille Posts 

PROUILLE’S SHOWCASE OF THE ARTS 
 
During Week 6 which is the 18 - 22 November we will be showcasing and highlighting the 
diverse range of art programs that exist at Prouille. Each afternoon at 2.20pm during this 
week everybody is invited to join us in this wonderful celebration. Please refer to our 
timetable below: 
 
Monday  18/11/19:   Band Performance 

Tuesday  19/11/19:   String Performance 

Wednesday  20/11/19:   Piano Recital 

Thursday  21/11/19:   Artworks Around the School 

Friday   22/11/19:   Choir 

Around and About 

DEMENTIA DISCUSSION GROUP  Monday 18 November at 7:00pm 
The monthly meeting of Alzheimer's Discussion/Education Group will 
be held at the Richard Geeves Centre,  
10 Murrua Road, Turramurra. 
 
Our special guest speaker is  
Dr Bill Brooks, talking on research. 
 

Contact: Margaret MacMillan    9489 3134 

 

Spirit of St Lucy’s 

Grandparents and Special Friends Day 
Last Friday, we gathered on All Saints Day to give thanks for the many saints that are our grandparents! We had over 100 grand-
parents attend our special morning, which included a whole school liturgy, followed by time with their grandchildren in the class-
room and then a very yummy sit down morning tea/brunch.  
We feel that these special people are saints in the lives of the St Lucy’s children because they love and accept them for who they 
are, and demonstrate great faith and belief in recognising their grandchildren’s gifts and ensuring they can live by them in a true 
and honest way.  

THE JOURNEY CATHOLIC RADIO PROGRAM –  
AIRS 10 November 2019   

  
Getting closer to the season of advent we reflect with Fr 
Mark, Mother Hilda Scott, Pete Gilmore and Byron and 
Francine Pirola. You’ll hear your all time favourites – Trish 
McCarthy and Fr Dave Callaghan too.  
Tune into Rhema CC 94.9 or go to WWW.jcr.org.au or  
www.itunes.jcr.org.au and to ensure that you never miss 
a show it can be sent to you each week as a podcast via 
email – for free 

http://WWW.jcr.org.au
http://www.itunes.jcr.org.au


Our Welcoming Team Reconciliation Times in our Area 

St Bernard's 
21 Warrina St  
Berowra Heights NSW 2082 
ph: 9456 2450 
Reconciliation:  

2nd to 5th Friday of the month after 9 am Mass / 1st Friday of 
the month 11 am or phone for an appointment. 
 
St Patrick's 
1 Royston Parade Asquith NSW 2077 
ph: 9456 2450 
Reconciliation:  

Every Saturday 9.30 am  (after 9.00am Mass) 

 
Our Lady of the Rosary Cathedral 
23 Yardley Avenue  
Waitara NSW 2077 
ph: 9483 2300 
Reconciliation 
Saturdays 10.00am-10.30am 
 
Queen of Peace Church 
18 Stuart Ave  
Normanhurst NSW 2076 
Reconciliation 
Saturday 4.45pm - 5.15pm 
 
Our Lady of Perpetual Succour 
64 Kendall St  
West Pymble NSW 2073  
Reconciliation 
Saturdays 9.30am    

  
Sacred Heart 
2 Richard Porter Way  
Pymble NSW 2073 
ph: 9144 2702    
Reconciliation 
5.00pm Saturday; 5.30pm Sunday; 8.30am Friday    

  
Corpus Christi 
263 Mona Vale Road  
St Ives NSW 2075 
ph: 9144 6998    
Reconciliation 
9.30am until 10.00am Saturdays  
 
St Agatha's 
20 Boundary Road  
Pennant Hills NSW 2120 
ph: 9484 1427 
Reconciliation 
Saturdays 8.30am-9.30am 
 
Holy Family 
Cnr Pacific Hwy and Highfield Rd  
Lindfield NSW 2070 
ph: 9416 3702 
Reconciliation 
Saturdays from 5.00 - 5.30pm  
 
Immaculate Heart of Mary 
76 Fiddens Wharf Rd  
Killara NSW 2070 
ph: 9416 3702    
Reconciliation 
15 minutes after the Vigil Mass (which is Saturday at 5.30pm) 

Sat 5pm Week 1 Joy George 

 Week 2 Louise and Mia Koopman 

 Week 3 Milena Huntley 

 Week 4 Dot Brink, Frankie Doran and 
Mary Stanley. 

 Week 5 Emma Spinks 

Sun 9.15am Week 1 Amanda and Nathan  Woo 

 Week 2 Fiona Tubb 

 Week 3 Ina Evans 

 Week 4 Natalie Djurovic 

 Week 5 Halina and David Brett 

Sun 5.30pm Week 1 Marie and Simon Board  

 Week 2 Jane and Maurice Watson  

 Week 3 Sri Wijetunga    

 Week 4 Helen & Bill Tysoe 

 Week 5 Helen & Bill Tysoe 

 

Keeping our Parish Site Safe 
 

Throughout our church and its environs are a number  
of aids for our safety: 

 
At all the entrances to the church  

please observe the Evacuation Signs on the walls. 
 

We have two Assembly Points outside the church: 
In front of the church 

In the Car Park behind the church 
 

We have a Defibrillator  
near the noticeboards at the rear of the church  

to the right of the entrance. 
 

We have First Aid Kits in 
the Morning Tea Facility in the Church Foyer 

The Parish Sunroom 
The Sacristy 

 
We have Dangerous Chemical Registers 

Under the sink in  
Our Parish Sunroom 

The Sacristy 



Do be sure to take a copy home of “Our Sunday Celebration” available at the entrances to our church.   
Inside there is much wonderful reading for our spiritual nourishment. 

Would you like to receive our Parish Bulletin by email?   
Please contact our Parish Secretary:  secretary@holynamewahroonga.com.au 

Do you  need a lift to Mass?  Be sure to let our Parish Office know and we will assist you. 

Parish Priest           Fr David Ranson        david.ranson@bbcatholic.org.au 
               Twitter: @FrDavidRanson 
               Blogsite: davidranson.com.au 
Assistant Priest         Fr Anselam Lakra                   anselam.lakra@bbcatholic.org.au 
Assistant Priest         Fr Eliseus Shin      eliseus.shin@bbcatholic.org.au 
Parish Secretary                                Mrs Jackie Thornton     secretary@holynamewahroonga.com.au             
Sacramental Coordinator                   Mrs Sally Oong                        sacrament@holynamewahroonga.com.au 
Office Hours                                                 Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday  8.30am—5pm 
Phone                                        (02) 9489 3221 
Postal Address                                   P O Box 385 Wahroonga  NSW  2076 
Prouille School                                   5 Water Street  Wahroonga  NSW   2076 
School Principal                               Mrs Susan Bevan 
Phone                                           (02) 9489 3233 
School Website                                      www.prouilledbb.catholic.edu.au 
Sacristan and Co-ordinator Altar Society       Mrs. Rosalie Talty 
CCD Coordinator                                 Mrs. Cecilia Kean   
Eucharist Ministry to the Sick Coordinators       Mr. John Boswell; Mr. Chris Madden; Mr. Paul Sutherland (Housebound) 
Weekend Ministries Co-ordinator       Mr Chris Goldrick   cgoldrick@optusnet.com.au  0450 963 596 
St Vincent de Paul (Wahroonga Conference)     Mr Anthony Weaver (President) 0423 842 823, Mr Ken Laing (Treasurer),  
           Mrs Candy Cosgriff (Secretary) 

Weekend Masses:    
Saturday 5.00pm  
Sunday 9.15am and  5.30pm.  

Mass on Tuesday to Friday:   9.15am  
Rosary after Mass on Tuesday 

Morning Tea after Mass on Wednesday 

Special Intercessions/intentions remembered at Friday Mass. 
 

Friday evening: Holy Hour from 7pm (not in January/November) 
7pm Mass for the Deceased celebrated during November 
                                     

Mass is also celebrated:    
Our Lady of the Rosary Cathedral, Waitara:  Monday 9.30am 
St Leo’s College:  Friday 12.55pm  during school terms 
 

Eucharistic Adoration is available in the Aquinas Chapel: 
Tuesdays and Fridays from 10.00am – 6.00pm 

Baptism: 

Every second and fourth Sunday of the month at 11.00am. 
Please make an appointment through the Parish Office to 
register for the Baptism Program. 

Marriage: 

By appointment, at least six months in advance. 

Sick Calls: 

Any time day or night.  
Please call 0408 350 885 out of office hours 

Confessions: 

Saturday 11.30am or by appointment 
 

Sacrament of Anointing: 
Last Thursday of the month following the 9.15am Mass 

Parish  Pastoral Council  in 2019 
Gemma McDermott (Chair), Chrissie Goldrick (Deputy Chair), Tess Denham-Fabry, (Secretary), Tom Waugh, Lucian Wijetunga,  

Giovanna Flores-Clarke,  Ian Edmunds, Samantha Vieira, along with Sue Bevan (Prouille) and Vanessa Dillon (St Lucy’s)                         
and Terry O’Keefe (St Edmunds) 

 

Parish Finance Committee in 2019 
Marinela Mendes, Tony Monardo, Brian McGarry, Robyn Elizondo, Tim Quilty, Lucian Wijetunga (PPC Rep) 

 

Parish Fundraising Committee 2019 
Noel Kean (Chair), Meredith Baume, Anthony Weaver, Lyn Saul, James Toomey 

 

Thank you for your financial contribution to the support of our Parish Community and its priests—it is very much appreciated. 
 The 1st Collection taken up at Mass goes to the Clergy Remuneration  Fund for the financial support of the priests.  
 The 2nd Collection taken up at Mass is for the upkeep of the Parish. 

We invite you to help our Parish by committing to a Planned Giving scheme. Please see the parish office for the way you can  
participate in this. Another way to assist our parish is to consider a gift in your will. Your gift of any size will help our parish  

continue our good works & outreach.  Please contact the parish office for a confidential discussion or more information.   
(Alternatively see the “giving” pages at www.dbb.org.au)    EFTPOS Available in Parish Office  

EFT: Wahroonga Catholic Parish Account   BSB: 062-784   Account No: 1389 8001  CBA- 48 Martin Place, Sydney     

Parish Contact Information and Mass Times 


